19

LTC Clerk

Subject: Attachments: FW: Parking issue New Street/Elgar Close junction

ATT00001.htm

Dear both,

Herefordshire Council advised me to contact you regarding my concerns about parking around the New Street/ Elgar Close junction. My family and I live in Elgar Close and driving out onto New Street has become hazardous because cars park right up to the junction and completely block the view to the left. Their presence makes it impossible to see oncoming traffic. I would like to see short lengths of double yellow lines around the junction to make sure visibility is adequate for safe egress. I shave attached a recent photo which illustrates the problem. You can see that the solid line of parked cars totally obscures visibility to the left. Plus there is absolutely no space to pull out into when turning left.

Yours sincerely



Begin forwarded message:

From: "fnc-LPL Herefordshire.Workinfo@bblivingplaces.com Mailbox"

<Herefordshire.Workinfo@bblivingplaces.com>

Date: 28 January 2020 at 09:22:18 GMT

Good morning,

Thank you for your email.

Double yellow lines on the network would involve a change to an existing Traffic Regulation Order which first need to be approved and applied for by the local Parish Council for the area so you would need to discuss this matter with them directly in the first instance.

To find your local Ward Member or Parish Clerk's contact details please see the link below – https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/info/200152/elections/219/election information for your area_search

We trust that this has answered your enquiry.

With regards,

Customer Services Team | Balfour Beatty | Services | Living Places

Please note this mailbox is for information only and is not monitored for replies. Please direct any queries or requests for service via the Herefordshire Council website "report it" link at https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/report-it or call 01432 261800

This message was delivered because the content filter score did not exceed your filter level.

P (4)

•